From: Julie Gibson <gibsonjulie28@yahoo.co.uk>

To: <admin@transitionblackisle.org>

Sent: 06/01/2020 16:01:32

Subject: Fwd: Littleburn (for Admin Meeting)



For Admin Meeting - a timely email, just received after I sent Agenda etc out. 

See below. I've replied saying I'll respond to her after our meeting tomorrow. 

(I hadn't actually asked her for a more formal partnership as something we wanted specifically...it was more in the sense of a possibility and whether that was something she might want. Looks like she might.) 

Julie 

From: michaela turner <michaelaturner.info@gmail.com>
Date: 6 January 2020 at 15:34:30 GMT
To: Julie Gibson <gibsonjulie28@yahoo.co.uk>
Subject: Littleburn
Hi Julie,

I hope that you are well and had a good holiday period.

As you might have guessed I am now back to trying to gather as much info as possible to go ahead with the asset transfer process.

I am coming back to your initial request from the transition group about a more formal partnership and I was wondering if there were a few people who might like to meet me at the site. It will give them an idea of what they might like to achieve, and what is possible for them to do, given the location etc. We can then take it from there. 

Best wishes

Michaela

From: michaela turner <michaelaturner.info@gmail.com>
Date: 17 December 2019 at 14:28:22 GMT

Subject: Re: The Lodge at Littleburn
Hi Everyone,

I wanted to let you know that I have submitted the request for the asset transfer. The reply that I received from Rebecca, the person that I have been dealing with, is that she will speak to her team and she'll get back to me as soon as possible with an answer and the next steps.

I have accepted Bisongs great offer from the Shen Foundation and I had a lovely reply back from Pete, who was apologetic for not having the time to give us what we need at this time. 

In the meantime, I met with Natalie yesterday. We are trying to get a head start with the next steps are, so that we are ready to act. We are just trying to make sense of the process, so we know what each step is, and we will also be learning along the way.

The next step will be fundraising to apply for an architect to see what work needs doing so the buildings are fit for our purpose and a for a feasibility study to take place. There are funds available for this, it's just getting to know the ins and the outs. This is a critical stage so we need to make sure that we get it right. If we don't go down the route of employing professionals at this stage, we won't get the funding to do the work.

Donnah is experienced in fundraising and has offered to help with this, and will hopefully be sharing many of her other talents at the Lodge.

Marc has offered to look at how we can create a gift economy within the centre so that people on a low income or benefits can access what we are services. This is one of his areas of expertise.

I am still waiting to hear back from another two contributors, who I know are excited to be involved, but have other important matters to deal with at this time.

Lesley from the Shen Foundation will be in contact after the new year and if we get the go-ahead will make a fund-raising film for us. Bisong continues to support me in my daily practice to ensure that my energy is strong and coming from a compassionate heart space. 

Lastly, a big thank-you to all that have offered ideas, support and practical help in these early stages.  

If we can pull this, off it'll make a lot of difference to some peoples lives. 


Best Wishes

Michaela 

On Sun, Dec 8, 2019 at 5:43 PM michaela turner <michaelaturner.info@gmail.com> wrote:

Hi,

I hope that you are all well and enjoying the weekend.

I just wanted to reach out and give you an update of where we are at with the community project. I am now at the stage of submitting an informal request for the asset transfer of buildings at the old 'Highland Birchwoods' site at Littleburn, Munlochy. I'll refer to it as 'The Lodge' for now.

The buildings are currently owned by "the forestry and land commission". I spoke with them on Friday and they informed me that the plan is to sell the land in the new year. Once I have submitted an informal request they will then review the plan for the community project and determine whether it meets the criteria and is a worthy project. Unless there is something that I am missing, this should not be a problem. They can take up to a year to give us a decision, but given that they plan to sell the property shortly, I believe that we will have a relatively quick answer. If they decide that they will hold off on the sale, then they'll give us 6 months or more to get everything in place in terms of the legal structure, business plan and funding. 

What I am proposing is:

We are a community of like-minded people who, are concerned about the wellbeing of our vulnerable and young people in these times of uncertainty. The lodge will provide us with a holistic space where individuals, families or groups can come together and learn how to thrive and contribute towards a healthier and sustainable future. (We are losing too many of our young ones, and if we don't do something, this is going to get a lot worse.) 

We'll do this by providing a communal cooking and eating area where people can come and cook, create and eat together. Also, there will be a community cafe. Where one ends and the other starts will depend on planning and red tape etc. 

These are some of the things that we plan to offer:

· holistic health wellbeing and recovery programmes 

· individual/group/family work 

· peer mentoring 

· Yoga and breathwork 

· Arts & Crafts 

· Growing /preserving food 

· re-wilding the land/permaculture 

· exploring and researching the natural medicine within the grounds 

· food as medicine 

· Learning to mend and repairs 

· sharing of skills that are dying out 

· learning about the cycles in nature and how they affect us. 

· outdoor wood crafts  

· We'll be exploring some kind of gift economy for people who would like to take part in activities but have no money.

I could go on! It is a rather large project to pull together, but with time and the right team, I'm confident that this will be an amazing project to be part of. 

One of the biggest concerns around community sustainability in Scotland is the food supply. We will be growing as much as we can, taking into account the seasons and the site being surrounded by trees. It is facing south so will give us some sunlight in summer but we will need to be creative. Luckily enough we have an amazing bunch of people with the skills to allow us to do this. What we don't know we will learn from others. 

THE LEGAL STRUCTURE

As it stands at the moment I have two offers of support from two charities. We have Pete Sneddon from Reconnect in Bathgate and Dr Bisong Guo from the Shen Foundation. (Scotland and Sweeden)

The first offer came in from Pete, who has experience of asset transfers and offered to take on the process of buying the buildings and doing the business management of the lodge. Right now Pete is super busy, doing amazing things for the world, but I am not managing to have any real form of communication with him. I do trust that Pete is true to his word, but I have questions that I need answering. For the sake of the community, this is not a management style that I am comfortable working with. 

I first met Dr Bisong Guo around 8 years ago, and she was the only person who could tell me how to get better from M E. She is a western and eastern medicine doctor and a Taoist master who started her training at the age of 10 years old.

If you take a look at the Shen's website you'll see how their charity is a perfect fit for what we are trying to achieve.https://www.shenfoundation.net/  Bisong is offering her charity to help us with the legal structure of the asset transfer and we would become a sub-group to their charity instead of Pete's. 

While it makes sense to collaborate with a charity, I do think we should seek charity status for the lodge too, as opposed to a Community Investment Company. If we set up an LTD company alongside the charity, this will protect the community and allow the Lodge to be able to stand in its own merit, if needed. 

 Bisong is already supporting me to hold my energy in my heart space to enable me to manage this project. Her offer of support is unconditional, other than my long term commitment to the project. Bisong will continue to act as an advisor from her own experience of running community projects and no doubt keep me on my toes regarding my personal development. The Shen foundation will take care of the charity/ financial business management We would still need a book-keeper, but we would anyway.

The ex-manager of the Shen foundation in Forres, Leslie, used to be a cameraman for the BBC and has offered to help us fund-raise by doing an ongoing documentary-style film of the development of the project. His wife is also happy to help and is a fundraiser. 

 

Natalie and Ben are new to the area and moved up here intending to become involved in, or helping to set up a community project. Fortunately, our paths crossed em. This means there are 3 of us who are available to start doing the groundwork for the next stages of the project. I know that there are also other offers of help, all of which will be appreciated :) 

We are on a steep learning curve here, so if you can see something that we are missing then please let one of us know, suggestions are always appreciated. If anyone is interested in jumping on board in these early stages, who hasn't already spoken to me in person, then please let me know. The more excited people we have on board, the more we will create momentum and move forward.

I will be starting the process tomorrow by drawing up an outline of the plan and putting in the informal request for an asset transfer. I will name 'The Shen foundation' as our main support at this time. I am aware that things can change and I am prepared to go ahead without an umbrella charity if need be. If this is the case and/or we go for charity status for the lodge, we will need two other directors. 

Of course, the project at Littleburn might not go ahead and we might end up looking for an alternative site. I understand that some of you might wish to review your level of support at this time. I haven't done a list of who everyone is as yet, or who has offered what. I do not want there to be pressure on anyone. What the project needs is people who want to be there, and do so from a heart space.

Any questions fire away, and my apologies if the message is muddled in any way. My mind won't stay still while I write. Once again if you want to be involved in the project from the start, just let me know, it's gonna be amazing.
With Love

Michaela
